
Hello everyone, I'm Mustafa. I am a graduate student in Ankara University Biomedical 

Engineering. I am one of the students who were entitled to attend the International Summer 

School on Fluidic MEMS at Jade University and received a scholarship. 

I can say that Summer School was 

great in many ways, and I feel 

lucky in that regard. If we examine 

these aspects in turn, the first one is 

that I could not imagine gaining a 

lot of knowledge in a field that I 

have no idea but I am eager to learn 

(FMEMS) in a short period of three 

weeks. In addition to the 

theoretical lessons, laboratory 

studies and experiments carried out 

every day showed that education was not only about theory, but laboratory work was a serious 

dimension of this work. The laboratories where training and experiments are conducted during 

the summer school are highly equipped and the teachers in the laboratory were extremely 

helpful and friendly. I would like to thank Helmut and Ines again from here      . 

Second perspective, of course, was meeting 

dozens of people from different countries. 

Being able to conversation with friends from 

all over the world adds a lot of value to people. 

It was an incredible experience to get to know 

the cultures and daily lives of our friends from 

various countries such as Brazil, Portugal, 

Germany, Egypt, Gabon, Mexico, Belgium 

and to tell them about our own country. It was 

wonderful to be with these beautiful people, 

each of whom is extremely warm and friendly, 

for a period of 3 weeks. I hope our paths will 

cross again one day. 

 



Of course, before I forgot, although we receive education in a foreign language at the 

undergraduate and graduate levels in our country, the positive effects of practicing English 

throughout education is another issue that should be mentioned. 

Another perspective is the activities organized during the training. We took part in an event 

almost every day and these events have been a great tool for the whole team to bond even more.  

The excursions 

and activities 

carried out were 

extremely nice. 

Finally, thanks 

and love to all the 

sponsors who 

supported us so 

that we could 

participate in the 

training. For this wonderful experience, with love to all our proffessors came different 

countries, especially Iris Wilters and Guilherme, who supported us….. Who knows, maybe we 

will meet again one day... <3 

 


